
 

 

        COMMITTEE REPORT  
  
  

To:  Chair and Members of the Roads Committee 

From:  Joe de Koning, P. Eng., Manager of Roads 
Date:            Tuesday, November 09, 2021 

Subject:  Structure B000004, Extra T-Beam Bridge, Transfer to Wellington North 

 

Background: 

 
Structure B000004, Extra T-Beam Bridge, located on the East-West Luther Townline, 1.75km south of 
Highway 89. The structure was built in approximately 1920 and is one of the bridges known as a 
“County Bridge on a Local Road”.   
 
In February 2010 County Council passed the following resolution with respect to “County Bridges on 
Local Roads”: 
 

That the County rebuild or close, if that is deemed appropriate, those bridges 
designated as County Bridges on Local Roads on a priority basis, thereafter, the 
responsibility of the bridge be returned to the local municipality.” 
 

In 2019 Structure B000004, Extra T-Beam Bridge, was replaced by Dufferin County and Wellington 
County as it is a shared bridge between the two Counties. 
 
A resolution and by-law are required in order to transfer Wellington County’s portion of ownership of 
the bridge to the Township of Wellington North. 

Recommendation:  
 

That staff prepare a by-law to transfer ownership of Structure B000004, Extra T-Beam Bridge, to the 
Township of Wellington North.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
Joe de Koning, P. Eng. 
Manager of Roads 
 
Attachment:  Reference Plan 61R-22045 Structure B000004 
  Bylaw Transfer Structure B000004 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 

 


